

Dear Parents/Carers, 6<sup>th</sup> September 2018

Welcome back after the summer break. It was lovely to see everyone here yesterday including some new faces for the start of the new school year. The Autumn term is always a long one, but looking at the diary dates already a very full one. Thank you all very much for respecting our new tighter security arrangements by leaving your children at the white doors in the mornings. Please can I also ask that you enter and leave the school through the side gate whenever possible for everybody's safety?

### **DATES FOR YOUR DIARY**

Please find attached the Autumn term dates list for your information. As always, there will be many additions and amendments as the term progresses. Please do check your Thursday letter every week for any changes to events. There will be a separate list of dates for sports fixtures sent out soon. Also please find attached amended Term Dates list for 2018-2019 attached.

## **CLUBS**

Clubs will start next week from **Monday 10**<sup>th</sup> **September.** Please find attached Clubs list for your information. Please would you return the permission slip indicating club choices by **Monday** if possible please.

We have a new Yoga club starting after school on a Friday, for which there will be a free taster session after school on **Friday 14**<sup>th</sup> **September**. This club will be run by an outside provider and will be chargeable at £40 for a 10 session block and will run after school every Friday, starting Friday 21<sup>st</sup> September.

#### **SNACKS**

Please could all children from Year 2 to Year 6 bring a healthy snack to school with them every day to eat at break time. Thank you.

## **BREAKFAST CLUB**

I would like to remind you that we run a breakfast club every day from 8am. Children can come on an ad hoc basis and do not need to book in advance although it is useful to know numbers when possible. While there, the children can eat breakfast – usually cereal, toast and fruit juice and play a variety of games and take part in various activities. Please do contact the school office if you would like further details.

## FBNS CHARCOAL - FINAL STOCK SALE

Due to a successful second charcoal burn, FBNS have a surplus of their homemade charcoal. If most families were able to purchase 1 bag each at £6 it would be a great boost to PTA funds for the playground equipment repair and would solve the bulk storage issue! We are sure the sun will shine on us for a little longer for a last summer BBQ — or it keeps perfectly well for next year! Charcoal will be on sale **after school on Friday 7**th **September, at the school gates**.

NO ASSEMBLY – FRIDAY 14<sup>th</sup> SEPTEMBER

Yours sincerely,

Mrs N Ralph Headteacher

# Every Child, Every Chance, Every Day













Buckland Newton Church of England School, Buckland Newton, Dorset DT2 7BY Headteacher: Mrs Nicola Ralph Tel: 01300 345393 Email: office@bucklandnewton.dorset.sch.uk www.bucklandnewton.dorset.sch.uk

